Submission:

Proposed sale of the balance of the shares held by our Commonwealth in Telstra

The present situation, where the assets presently held by our Commonwealth Government in Telstra on behalf of the Australian people is the ideal situation for the long-term, because:  

· These present income-earning assets, held on behalf of the Australian people, are not now managed by a culture of a large and disinterested bureaucracy, but rather by a management structure that it is now transparent, accountable, and therefore competitive.

·  The social and cultural opportunity for the Australian people that is being presented is to be recognized, grasped and cherished. Like other  previous great inventions, this aspect has come about by chance.

· The uniquely-Australian social and cultural aspect of all-inclusiveness demonstrated by our cherished ‘Australian Flying Doctor Service’ may be also demonstrated by successive Commonwealth Governments by continuing to own the majority share of Telstra on behalf of the people. 

· As our economy grows, the opportunity is that the income stream from these Telstra assets also grows for community benefit.

· The earnings from the continuing ownership of a majority share of Telstra could be further invested, at no interest cost to the Australian people, to establish a more extensive and more economical satellite communication system, especially for a broadband internet system to improve the quality of life for all, on a continuing basis.

· The upsurge of new political parties over the past twenty-thirty years, and an increasing number of independent parliamentary representatives, as well as a steady increase of intentional informal voting, amply demonstrates that there is an under-swell of knowing that sadly, successive governments are not serving the people by thinking long-term, but are thinking short-term, for self-interest.  That social shortsightedness needs to be addressed by this extremely valid proposal.

